
 

December 11, 2023 
 
City of Auburn Planning Staff 
60 Court Street 
Auburn, ME 04210 

Re: Auburn Solar, LLC Special Exception Permit Revision and Extension  

Dear Planning Staff, 
 
I hope this letter finds you well. Auburn Solar, LLC, wholly owned by Hexagon Energy, LLC, was 
granted a Special Exception Permit by the City of Auburn Planning Board on March 9, 2021. At that 
time, the project was proposed with a nameplate capacity of 4.00MW (alternating current), to be set 
upon a fixed-tilt racking system, then downsized to a nameplate capacity of 1.99MW, to be set on a 
single-axis tracking system, on February 2, 2022. 
 
Based on factors related to 
CMP’s electrical grid and a 
second round of legislative 
changes to the state's solar 
program, we request the 
planning staff's approval to 1) 
downsize to 0.99MW 
(alternating current) and 2) 
extend the revised permit 
through July 2026 to meet our 
expected commercial operation 
date. This reduction in the 
project’s nameplate power 
generating capacity will 
correspond to a decrease in the 
overall project footprint, now consisting of approximately 7 acres, compared to the first revision’s 
footprint of about 12 acres. This size reduction will allow the project to avoid impacting any wetlands 
entirely. The table included summarizes the modifications to Auburn Solar’s site plan. The permit 

Auburn Solar: Minor Site 
Revision Summary 

Original  First 
Revision  

Second 
Revision  

Nameplate Capacity (MWac) 4.000 1.990 0.990 

Racking System Type Fixed Tilt Single-Axis 
Tracker 

Single-Axis 
Tracker 

Fenced Project Area (Approx. 
acreage) 

16 12.5 7 

Wetland Impacts, Sq.Ft: Direct 
Impacts (PEM “WET MEADOW”) 

-Driven Posts, Fencing Posts 

159 50 0 

Wetland Impacts, Sq Ft: Indirect 
Impacts (PEM “WET MEADOW”) 

-Shading, Mowing of Existing Field  

84,500 22,215 0 

Total Alteration to be Permitted, 
Sq. Ft., (Direct/Indirect)  

84,659 22,265 0 



 

extension request is our conservative expectation for when the project will be fully operational and 
accounts for anticipated contingencies such as weather and construction delays.  
 
I have attached the revised site plans showing the new project layout. As you will see, very little has 
substantially changed except that the project footprint is now smaller. Despite the change in the 
racking system, the panels will still maintain a low profile with a maximum height of 8ft above the 
average ground level of the site. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns about this revision. It is my understanding 
that Planning Staff are able to approve this change without requiring significant changes to the 
project application and without needing additional Planning Board hearings. If this is the case, 
please confirm in writing that these site changes are acceptable and approved, or let me know what 
else would be required. 
 
I look forward to continuing to work with you on this project. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Cady Merrick  
 
Cady Merrick 
Manager, Auburn Solar 
Project Developer, Hexagon Energy 
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